
I have already commented on the proposal to consider part of Firs Farm recreation area as a site 
for a new crematorium but have since further browsed the local plan and have some additional 
comments.

Primarily, further reading of the overall plan and the council’s strategic view for Enfield 
reinforces my opinion that Firs Farm would be a totally unsuitable site for a crematorium as it 
would be in direct contravention to the stated aim of maximising and increasing publicly 
accessible open space and outdoor sports facilities. It would also severely compromise the vision 
of a ‘world class sports village’ at Firs Farm.
The area adjacent to the A10 is greatly lacking in accessible open space and it is not appropriate 
to further reduce this in any way. I would therefore suggest that Firs Farm should not be 
considered as a potential site for a crematorium and all references to this be removed from the 
plan

Secondly, I note that several of the designated sites for large housing developments are local 
supermarkets serving local residential communities e.g. Asda and M&S at Southgate, Sainsbury 
at Winchmore Hill, Tesco at Southbury Road.
If these supermarkets are lost then this will only increase the road traffic in the borough as local 
people will not be able to carry out their day to day shopping on foot. I would also suggest that it 
would lead to a significant shortage of food shops in parts of the borough.

This does not seem to be a viable proposal.
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